Usability and Accessibility WG Meeting
Minutes: 11/23/10

Members Present:

· Sharon Laskowski (NIST)
· Belinda Collins (NIST)
· Karen Yavetz (NIST)
· Josh Franklin (EAC)
· Diane Golden (TGDC)
· Ron Gardner (TGDC)
· Diane Golden (TGDC)
· Steve Bellovin (TGDC)
· Phill Jenkins (TGDC)
· Dana Chisnell (UsabilityWorks)
Topics Discussed:

· Discussion of draft agenda for January TGDC meeting.  Regarding Usability and Accessibility, we will be discussing our document on Usability and Accessibility Considerations for Remote Voting Systems within the UOCAVA section of the meeting (Day 1, January 13, 2011).

·  Jenkins – will we be hearing on any past UOCAVA related pilot projects? And any accessibility information therein?

· We can ask FVAP if they have information on this, and if so, to include this within their presentation during the morning of day 1.

·  Golden – all of these high level UOCAVA goals/whitepapers etc have underlying questions regarding accessibility.  Will we be addressing these at this meeting?  Are we going to raise this at the meeting or resolve it beforehand? 

· We have so many guidelines, but at some point don’t we have to have a requirement in this area? 
· Is this issue coming up in the UOCAVA working group calls? 

· Golden – general ADA guidelines, in Title 2, which are now going to be effective in early March. Right now, it seems as though people thought process is that the VVSG has VERY specific requirements per polling place.  Once you step out of the polling place in UOCAVA voting, where do we stand, and what are the requirements? Do ADA requirements step in? Department of Justice regulations?
· Laskowski – Josh, is this a question for the TGDC to ask the EAC? Perhaps ask EAC’s General Counsel? 
· What the accessibility requirements are for remote electronic voting, not in a polling place.

· This applies not just for UOCAVA voting, but also for Oregon, which is all mail.  And then the question is, do we have technical standards for this type of situation?  
· Once the EAC’s General Counsel comes back with an opinion, we’re going to have to work with FVAP on it, since they are going to be the ones implementing the pilot.
· If you have any resolutions, submit them by December 30th –that’s our deadline.

· Next meeting of this working group – next Tuesday, November 30th, 3 PM.
